Religious leaders from the major faiths in Croydon came together on the 18 November 2009 to sign a pledge which marked Croydon’s contribution to the first national Inter-faith week (November 15 – November 21 2009).

More than 40 specially invited guests including the Bishop of Croydon, the Imam of Croydon Mosque and the Leader of the Croydon Hindu Council participated and witnessed this event which was hosted in the Mayor’s Parlour, in the Town Hall.

Interfaith week is about promoting good interfaith relations, highlighting the contribution of faiths to building communities, and increasing understanding between faiths and the wider society.
The pledge reinforces Croydon’s faith communities’ commitment and understanding that:
Good learning creates understanding, overcomes prejudice and opens the gates of dialogue. We are here to teach and to learn, not to convince or convert. There are many paths to truth. We don’t have to agree. We can challenge. But we can only communicate and grow if we respect each other’s opinions. We’re all different and that makes us special - so let’s bring our differences to the party.
Reverend Barry Goodwin, who presided over this historical event said 

‘The pledge signing was a sign of Croydon’s faith leaders’ commitment to working together. This historical event also supported the principles of Faiths Together in Croydon which involve creating forums where faith communities can engage in dialogue and work together to find solutions to community issues’

